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Cranial and paranasal sinus tomography (Somatom 
definition AS Plus, Siemens; Erlangen, Germany) was 
performed, and the results showed a lytic expansile mass 
lesion on the sphenoid bone and sphenoid sinus, middle 
brain fossa and brain base with sclerotic amorphous 
calcifications. The described mass extends from the 
sphenoid bone to posterior ethmoid cells and tuberculum 
sella. In the anterior part of the lesion, air images 
associated with the nasal cavity were present. The lesion 
described, destroyed the medial walls of both maxillary 
sinuses and extended to the right subtemporal fossa. A 5 
cm round, abscess-compatible lesion with air-fluid level  
 
 

 
was observed in the left frontal lobe. Air fluid levels 
were observed in both lateral ventricles and third 
ventricles. Multiple air images were observed in 
bilateral infra and supratentorial cisterns. Partial 
aeration loss was observed in both halves of the frontal 
sinus and maxillary sinus. Osteodural tear and abscess 
were detected in the left frontal lobe. 
The patient was operated on for nasopharyngeal cancer 
five months ago and received radiotherapy four months 
ago. The patient presented to the emergency department 
with sudden onset of nausea and general deterioration. 
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